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September 10, 2003

The Honorable Cynthia Sullivan

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Sullivan:

Enclosed is a motion authorizing the King County Executive to enter into an interlocal agreement with the City of Auburn for the design and construction of Intelligent Transportation System (ITS) improvements on Auburn Way South and South 277th Street.  The project will also support the development of integrated traffic management centers for Auburn, King County, and the Washington State Department of Transportation (WSDOT).  The motion carries out the intention of the 2003 Auburn ITS Proviso for the $500,000 project.  The project is identified in Road Services Division’s adopted Six-Year Capital Improvement Plan CIP# 400303.

Unincorporated King County residents will directly benefit from the Auburn ITS Project by improved traffic flow at busy intersections along these critical regional road corridors.  Transit friendly ITS improvements, signal coordination, and access to real time traffic information will all be accomplished as part of the project.  For example, City and County traffic cameras will link to the County’s “My Commute” web site.  ITS improvements will connect the City’s internal traffic signal system to the signal systems along the two corridors and interconnect WSDOT, King County, and Auburn traffic management centers - to the benefit all south King County drivers.  The ability to actively manage traffic flow on South 277th will ensure Auburn’s recently constructed overpass project, to which the County contributed over $1 million, and the County’s soon to be constructed South 277th roadway widening project will provide maximum benefits to the traveling public and to the movement of freight and goods through the area. 

King County values the regional benefits of working with other jurisdictions to increase the efficient use of existing roadways by managing traffic flow.  Before and after studies by the County and nationally indicate traffic flow on road corridors with ITS is improved by 20 – 30%.  This is why we actively promote new technologies that tell drivers about changing travel conditions, improve transit speed and reliability, and manage incidents to reduce peak hour congestion.  We strongly support Auburn’s work toward maximizing the use of regionally important roadways with this cost-effective investment.  The attached interlocal agreement provides for the County’s contribution to the project and continues this collaborative effort.  I recommend the Council approve this motion.

If you have any questions regarding this motion, please contact Linda Dougherty, Division Director of the Department of Transportation’s Road Services Division, at (206) 296-6590.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers


ATTN:
 David deCourcy, Chief of Staff 


Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director


Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Steve Call, Director, Office of Management and Budget


Harold S. Taniguchi, Director, Department of Transportation (DOT)


Linda Dougherty, Division Director, Road Services Division, (RSD), DOT

Mary Coltrane, Intergovernmental Relations Coordinator, RSD, DOT

